
 Notice of Public Outreach Programs and Notice of Public Hearing 
for the County Road 28, The Gardens Sixth, Westoria, The Crossing, Clover Trails, 

Ridgewood Subdivision, Monroe Street, and East Lincoln Avenue Annexations 
into the City of Goshen 

 
The City of Goshen is proposing to annex certain real estate into the corporate limits of the City 
of Goshen.  The proposed annexation areas are identified as follows "County Road 28 
Annexation Area," generally located west of Old County Road 17, south of US 33, east of 
County Road 15, north and south of County Road 28; "The Gardens Sixth Annexation Area," 
generally located west of Mountain Ash Lane, south of Clinton Street, west of Stephanie Street; 
"Westoria Annexation Area," generally located on either side of County Road 19 (Greene 
Road), north of State Road 119, and south of Berkey Avenue; "The Crossing Annexation Area," 
generally located west of Park Meadows Drive, south of State Road 119, and east of County 
Road 19; "Clover Trails Annexation Area," generally located south of State Road 119, west of 
Mintcrest Drive, north of County Road 36, and east of County Road 19; "Ridgewood Subdivision 
Annexation Area," generally located east of County Road 21, south of Galen Court, and north of 
Meadow Ridge Drive; "Monroe Street Annexation Area," generally located north of County Road 
34, on the east and west of Hillcrest Drive; "East Lincoln Avenue Annexation Area," generally 
located north of State Road 4 and east of North 23rd Street, which consist of approximately 
298.91 total acres of real estate, more or less. 
 
The city will be conducting an outreach program to provide citizens information about the 
proposed annexations.  The public is invited to attend any of the following public information 
meetings which will be held in the in the Annex Conference Room at the Goshen Municipal 
Building Annex, 204 East Jefferson Street, Goshen: 
 
05/01/2018, 4-5 p.m.  
05/02/2018, 8-9 a.m. 
05/03/2018, 4-5 p.m.  
05/04/2018, 8-9 a.m. 
05/08/2018, 4-5 p.m. 
05/09/2018, 8-9 a.m. 
 
The Goshen Common Council will also be conducting a public hearing concerning the County 
Road 28, The Gardens Sixth, Westoria, The Crossing, Clover Trails, Ridgewood Subdivision, 
Monroe Street, and East Lincoln Avenue annexations.  The public hearing will be held at the 
Common Council's regular meeting on June 19, 2018 at 7 p.m. in the City Court Room/Council 
Chambers at the Goshen Police & Court Building, 111 East Jefferson Street, Goshen.  All 
interested members of the public are invited to attend and will be given the opportunity to testify 
on the proposed annexations at the public hearing. 


